Minutes of the Special Meeting of the City Council of the City of Brookings, Oregon April 17th, 1956 Meeting was called to order by Mayor Brimm. Councilmen present: Messrs. Manley, Campbell, Breuer and Yelton Others present: City Attorney Ackley and Joe Murphy of the Pilot. Minutes of meetings of April 10 and 12, 1956 were read and approved. Mr. and Mrs. Kendall were present and stated that they would cooperate with the City about the proposed pumping plant being placed on their property. The sewer committee and Mr. Ackley will meet with them to work out the details of the matter. A check from the Harbor Community for \$378.50 for fire protection was received. Motion was made by Mr. Breuer seconded by Mr. Yelton that Council renew the contract with the Harbor Community. Motion carried. Mayor Brimm reported that the ambulance will be taken over by Drs. Ronninger and Brown. Mr. Breuer reported that Crescent Vending Co. had talked to him about stickers for their vending machines in the City, but as yet they had not obtained the stickers. Mr. Ackley reported that he had talked to Mr. Hutchinson who will be in Brookings on May 7th to discuss further the sewer bonds. Also he will discuss the title to the present sewer system. Mayor Brimm asked Mr. Reed to check the reservoir to see if the water supply is adequate. Clean-up week in the City of Brookings was discussed. The Chamber of Commerce will work with the Council in this matter. The last week in May was thought to be an appropriate time for clean-up week. Mr. Manley will select a committee to act in this matter. Mr. Manley and Mr. Reed have talked to several people in the City about cleaning up their properties, and Mr. Ackley was instructed to write letters to these people urging them to clean up their places by Clean-up week, May 22nd. Mr. Ostenberg's bill for gravel was presented. Mr. Ostenberg had secured the gravel for the alley behind his building. There was no decision reached concerning the bill. A petition was read from residences on Pipe Line Road requesting that the name of said road be changed to Marine Drive. Mr. Campbell made a motion seconded by Mr. Manley that the Council grant this petition. The name is to be Marine Drive . - 1 -

The Mayor and Mr. Reed pointed out a road on the city map and recommended that the road be called "Bankus Drive". Motion by Mr. Breuer, seconded by Mr. Manley, that the road be called "Bankus Drive." Motion carried.

The Wrangler's property was discussed and Mr. Virgil Goldsberry was present. He said the Wranglers' offer concerning their property still stands.

Recommendation No. 23 was presented to the Council:

Recommendation #23 (Purchase by City of Wrangler's Rodeo grounds, and 44 acres adjacent for City Park)

The Planning Commission advises the City Council that it favors the acquisition by the City of the area being presented the City by the Wranglers and that it recommends that options be obtained by the City on the adjacent four and one-half acres more or less belonging to the Carson Moore Lumber Company.

Mr. Virgil Goldsberry is to meet with Mr. Campbell to see what can be worked out in regard to the above.

Mr. Ed McClain was present and asked the City to give him some idea about how long it would be before the sewers, streets and sidewalks would be ready in the Airport Tract. Mr. McClain was asked to meet with Mr. Ackley and Mr. Reed to work on this project.

Mr. John Hewitt was present to ask the Council to take action concerning the closing by Mr. Bankus of a beach road that is situated on property owned by Mr. Bankus. Mr. Manley, Mr. Ackley, Mr. Hewitt and Mr. Bankus will meet to seek a solution to the problem.

Fire Chief Mendenhall reported all five hydrants are in good condition and working order. The siren is not installed yet.

The Sewer Reserve fund was discussed. Mr. Yelton was assigned to take care of problems concerning it.

Mr. Reed reported that about 50% of the people are paying their sewer bills.

The matter of issuing a woodyard permit to Mr. Foster was discussed. Motion by Mr. Manley, seconded by Mr. Yelton, that the City Council grant the license to Mr. Foster, with the provision that Mr. Foster keep no wood on his property. He must sell directly from the mill. The motion carried.

Upon motion by Mr. Manley, seconded by Mr. Campbell, the meeting was adjourned until April 24th, 1956.

Mae D. Smith, City Recorder

Byron L. Brimm, Mayor